
Market Update: August 2024 
Key Statistics and Market Figures: 

 S&P 500 Performance: Up 1.5% for the week ending August 27, 2024. The index is close 
to its record high from July 16, only about 1% off. 

 Small Caps Surge: Russell 2000 increased by 3.2%, showing strong performance 
particularly in interest rate-sensitive sectors. 

 Bond Market: A half-point appreciation due to Fed signals on potential rate cuts. 
 Inflation Metrics: Core PCE inflation, the Fed’s preferred metric, is due for release, which 

is likely to influence the next rate decision. 
 Commodity Prices: Crude oil saw a significant bounce, and metals like gold and silver 

rose by nearly 1% and over 2%, respectively, responding to a weaker dollar. 
 Dollar Index (DXY): Down five of the last seven weeks, reflecting easing from recent 

highs. 

Comprehensive Market Update 
The markets have shown resilience amidst evolving economic signals and geopolitical 
developments. The S&P 500 has neared its record highs, supported by strong performances 
in small-cap stocks, particularly those sensitive to interest rates. The Russell 2000 saw a 
significant rise of 3.2%, while the broader S&P 500 climbed 1.5% last week. These gains 
were driven by improving breadth metrics, with nearly 80% of stocks above their 50-day 
moving averages, indicating a broad market rally. 

The Federal Reserve's recent signals suggest an imminent shift towards rate cuts, with a 
strong possibility of a 25 to 50 basis point reduction in September. This expectation is 
underscored by Chairman Powell's comments at Jackson Hole, where he acknowledged the 
need for cautious monetary easing amidst declining inflation and a still-healthy labor 
market. 

Meanwhile, global commodity markets have reacted to the dollar's weakness, with crude oil 
prices rebounding and precious metals gaining ground. As the market prepares for 
upcoming key data releases, including the core PCE inflation figures and Nvidia's earnings 
report, investors remain cautiously optimistic about the economic outlook. 

Despite the positive momentum, analysts are closely watching economic indicators such as 
the labor market data and inflation trends, which could dictate the Federal Reserve's policy 
path. The next few weeks will be critical in determining whether the market can sustain its 
upward trajectory or if volatility will return. 


